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DPNR CONGRATULATES STAFF SCIENTISTS ON PUBLICATIONS 
 

Commissioner Jean-Pierre L. Oriol congratulates staff in the Division of Fish & Wildlife 
on publishing a total of 8 scientific peer-reviewed papers in the year 2022. Those staff 
were Chief of Fisheries, Dr. Sennai Habtes;  Wildlife Biologist, Mr. Jahnyah Brooks; and 
Division Director, Dr. Nicole Angeli. Their publications ranged from information on the 
mosses of the Virgin Islands, an overview of the history of amphibian populations and 
declines, sustainable fisheries management, and ocean currents.  
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The Division of Fish & Wildlife collaborates widely with agencies and research 
institutions to provide information on how to conserve, protect, and restore our 
ecosystems. These investigations represent high quality information on our 
ecosystems, animal populations, and methods to investigate the natural world.  

  
For any questions or more information or to request full text versions of these 
articles, please call the Division of Fish and Wildlife at 
DFWElectronic@usvi.onmicrosoft.com.  
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